Dear Travel Partner,
Greetings from PJSC Aeroflot Russian Airlines !

Please be informed that according to the decision of the Authorities of the Russian Federation, from 08
December 2021 the following changes are made to the procedure of entry to the Russian Federation of
foreign citizens and stateless persons :

- foreign citizens and stateless persons arriving on international flights to the airports of the Russian
Federation, including passengers in transit through the airports of the Russian Federation, must provide
a medical document (certificate), in Russian or English, with a negative COVID-19 test result for check-in
and boarding the flight, made by the PCR method no earlier than two calendar days (including the day of
arrival) before arrival in the territory of the Russian Federation.

As of 08 December 2021 16:00 Moscow Time, information on the requirements for the PCR test has not
been updated in the TIMATIC directory. Before updating the information in TIMATIC, please be guided
by the indicated telegram. Covid-19 latest travel updates can also be checked on our website, link as
below —

https://www.aeroflot.ru/xx-en/covid-19

Kindly keep the passengers informed and disseminate the information to all concerned in your office/
branch offices and sub-agents network.

Best Regards,


https://www.aeroflot.ru/xx-en/covid-19

